Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to the sumumer term at St. Andremw's! It huas been Lovely to hear about the children's happy
holidays and see them returning to school [ull of memories and [resh enthusiasm!

Our creatinve cwrriculwm theme this term is ‘Our Strength Within” with the key question: What does
Ut mean, to be resilient? This new curriculwm theme will have a focus on World War 2 Local history
and the changes in Plymouth at this time. There will be two themed dawys in school including a VE
Dawy party and celebration. We hope to visit the Pymouth Museum and are currently Looking into a
possible steam train evacuee experience. The curricubum poster overleat will give you an overview of
the subjects taught this term and can be found on the school website too. Our class story this term is
Friend or Foe by Michael Morpusrgo.

Daily Routines and Reminders
Owr davidy routines remain the swme as the previows term.:

o  Clubs will take place after school [rom 3.15 - L 15pm and will comumence next week. Places will
need. to be booked via the school money system. Details will be posted reqularly on nemwsletters.

o Please make sure that your child has a water bottle in school — active brains need pleniy of
hwydration!

o  Children loved the ongoing homemwork task Last term and we had some absolutely AMAZING
homem-ork examples, so this term we will give an optional grid to be completed over the course of
the term. Look out in the homew-ork book [or the optiona homework grid — it will be therein a. fow
weeks time! We have included details of the WW?2 costume homemrork with this Letter.
Arithimetic and reasoning papers will be sent home on a. Friday, so that you can see your child’s
score. Please spend time helping them to correct aruy errors, ready for the next weeks test.
Spellings and tirmes tables will continue to be ongoing homework activities. Spelling tests will
take place every Monday morning and K2 multiplication and division [acts emvery Thursday
morning T TRockstars is a brilliant resowrce [or Learning tiames tables. We wse thisin school
and | would Love the children to continuie to use this at home as much as possible.

o Atthestrt of June (staight a[terhal[ trm) all the Year L children will be taking the government
Multiplication Tables Check. We will be sending some good website links that will help the
children to prepare for this test. In the meantime, additional practise on T TRockstars and Jor
weekly tests will be of huge benefit.

o Spellings are alwans set on Spelling Shed, as well as in the yelLow Jolders. We reqularly wse
Spelling Shed in school but please encowrage yowr child to use it at home too - it really does hare
a significant impact on mary children’s weekly scores. hittps: / /www.spellingshed..com/en-go

¢ Reading: Encourage your child to read at home on a dailybasis because children who requlariy
read at home generally make excellent progress in school. Books can be changed any time of the
week — just get yowr child to leanve them in the reading books box at the [ront of the class.

Thank you for youwr continured support and cooperation.

With verybest wishes [rom the Year b team, Miss Mann, Mrs Dean and Mrs Duboisson..






